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The City of Hamilton's existing Development Charges By-law is set to expire at end of 
day June 12, 2024. A staff report to formally adopt the 2024 Development Charges (DC) 
Background Study and By-laws will be considered at Audit, Finance & Administration 
(AF&A) Committee on May 2, 2024. 
 
The 2024 DC Background Study and the Draft DC By-laws were posted to the City’s 
website on December 21, 2023.  
 
Since then, several public engagement opportunities have been provided, including 
in person and virtual public engagement sessions and the statutory public meeting that 
was held on February 22, 2024.   
 
Further, a motion presented to the Council meeting on March 27, 2024, related to 
additional analysis specific to the possibility of a variety of DC discretionary exemptions 
was referred to an AF&A Committee meeting currently scheduled for April 4, 2024.  
Staff will plan to address any directions provided at that meeting through our final report 
to AF&A on May 2, 2024.  
 
As a result of feedback on the study, an Addendum to the 2024 DC Background Study 
has been prepared by Watson & Associates Economists Ltd. and will be released later 
today via the City’s website, www.hamilton.ca/dcstudyandbylaw.  

 
While no further statutory public meeting is required, a notice regarding the Addendum 
with the opportunity to provide feedback will be communicated with the community as 
was done so previously. This includes sharing a notice in the Hamilton Spectator, an 
email to relevant interested community partners and individuals, posts on the City’s 
social media accounts and within the City’s eNewsletter.  
 
 
 
 

https://www.hamilton.ca/build-invest-grow/planning-development/development-charges/2024-development-charges-by-law
http://www.hamilton.ca/dcstudyandbylaw
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Staff has requested that feedback to the Addendum be sent to 
dcbackgroundstudy@hamilton.ca by no later than 5:00 pm on April 12, 2024 to ensure 
any applicable content is incorporated in the staff report which is being considered at 
AF&A Committee on May 2, 2024. 
 
The purpose of this Addendum is to revise some capital costs related to water, 
wastewater, stormwater and services related to a highway. In addition, an update to the 
City’s Local Service Policy is being proposed. As a result of these revisions, a 
recalculation of the DC rates has been undertaken.  
 
The tables below provide a comparison of the current charges (as of July 6, 2023), the 
charges as calculated in the December 21, 2023, DC Background Study and the 
charges calculated in the Addendum. 
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APPENDICES AND SCHEDULES ATTACHED 
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